
 

 

January 2023 NASFA Minutes 
by Steve Sloan 

 
The January meeting of the North Alabama Science Fiction Association was called to 
order on Saturday, January 21, 2023 in the Madison satellite location of Willowbrook 
Baptist Church at 6:07:02 PM by President Mary Lampert. 
 

OLD BUSINESS 
 
Nope. 
 

NEW BUSINESS 
 
Sam listed several items: 
 
� Dues were due. 
 
� Will anyone see Mike K. in the next two weeks? Jim volunteered to take his mail to 

him. 
 
� Anyone want club mail? 
 
� Sam was getting rid of voting boxes used at previous conventions. He put the ones no 

one claimed in the dumpster. 
 
� He asked people to please take the collection of 2 liter sodas from DSC home so he 

doesn’t have to keep lugging them around. 
 

NOT-A-CON BUSINESS 
 
Not-a-Con co-con chair Judy said there will be a Not-a-Con. It will probably be the third 
weekend in October, assuming the usual hotel is available. 
 
Sam reported there were still a few DeepSouthCon 60 odds and ends. Norman’s con shirt 
was still bouncing around post offices in the US. $547 went to the charity, although they 
had not yet deposited the check. 
 
In her programming director hat, Judy reported that she had no future programs set. 
 
Someone moved to adjourn at 6:15:37 PM. 
 
For the January program, Judy played two videos: a talk about thorium nuclear reactors, 
and a video about motionless wind turbines. The After the Meeting Meeting was held at 
the same location as the meeting. 
 


